The 50+ Tennis Experience

Senior Tennis Times

April 2021 Newsletter

Serving up news & event updates to keep STPC's members informed, connected, and enthusiastic about playing tennis!



Barb Little, Debby Tresidder and Tim McLane "mask up" and social distance at InnerCity Tennis this spring.

Optimism for 2021

58 captains scheduling courts for Group Play

Grandkids will love this story for years to come - how we played tennis in masks! Hopefully it will become a fairy tale story of the past soon, as vaccinations become more broadly available, and infections trend downward.

Despite the precautions needed (wearing masks and socially distancing) during the winter 2020-21 season, STPC group captains scheduled and recruited new members to provide an opportunity to play.

Did you know that STPC has 58 Captains scheduling Group Play at clubs and community parks during the 2020-21 season?

The Board is hopeful and anxious to jumpstart Group Play for summer 2021 and are encouraged by the number of Captains committed to play this summer.

A special thank you for their continued interest and dedication to the sport we all love. If you have questions, concerns, or assistance regarding Group Play please contact a Captain in your area or Group Play Coordinator, Bonnie Niles at the.c.niles@mchsi.com or 952-474-6442.

Check out group play summer schedules on pages 4 & 5.



SENIOR TENNIS PLAYERS CLUB www.seniortennismn.org

Announcements

Jack Dow Update

Due to COVID, the 2021 May Jack Dow Round Robin is postponed. Current plans are for the Dow committee to meet in July and evaluate whether the round robin can be rescheduled for August or later in the year.

League Play Begins in June

Check out pages 6 & 7 for information on the league play going on this summer!

August Tennis & Picnic Social TBD

Are you missing the socials we had when things were "normal?" We haven't discontinued them! We're just waiting until we can all be together safely. Hopefully we'll be given the MDH's go-ahead by mid-summer. That would allow us to host the "August Tennis and Picnic." Keep checking the eUpdates and the STPC website. We will let you know as soon as we can!

Letter from the Board President

A big thank you to outgoing president Marilyn Kelley for her exemplary performance!



Returning to the Presidency of STPC is an honor. Having served two times at the position I hope

I can add perspective this term.

This past year was difficult. Getting back to "normal" will be an interesting task, but with the remaining board members and the prospective new members the future looks bright. With the pent-up demand, I see courts full and membership strong.

The Polar Vortex is behind us but summer tennis brings concerns about heat stress, thunderstorms and lightning. Check out the general guidelines on page 8 when play should be canceled. Safety is our top priority.

Welcome to Richard Lockett and Mark Thompson, who were elected unanimously to the STPC Board. Their three-year term starts April 2021. We will miss Sheila Bjore, Jim Handy and Brian Kretsch who leave the Board on March 31. See page 3 for details. Lastly, on behalf of the Board of Directors, I would also like to thank outgoing President Marilyn Kelley for her exemplary performance in leading the Board over the past 2 years, particularly during this last year of the Coronavirus pandemic. Her devoted attention and involvement with all facets of STPC sets a high standard for all Board members, both present and future.

-Jon Jon Holmgren Board President

Senior Tennis Players Club, Inc. (STPC) is a nonprofit corporation, P.O. Box 5525, Hopkins, MN 55343.

Web: seniortennismn.org | Help Desk: 763-310-1234

Mission: The primary purpose of the STPC is to provide tennis-playing opportunities to people 50 and older for their mental, physical, and social well-being; and to support the growth of tennis.

Senior Tennis Times: The Newsletter is published four or five times annually for the members of the Senior Tennis Players Club.

Board of Directors

President, Jon Holmgren	612-702-7509
Vice-President, Katie Grove (Drills)	812-219-7008
Secretary, Tom Campbell (Long-Range Planning)	763-458-3708
Treasurer, Steve Bruell (Webmaster)	952-807-9941
Mike Dalton (Summer Leagues)	763-234-1690
Bonnie Niles (Group Play)	
Nancy Tarbox (Socials)	
David Sommer (Communications)	
Mike Woolsey (Summer Team Tennis, eUpdates)	
Marilyn Kelley (Membership)	
Richard Lockett	
Mark Thompson (Pop-Up Event Captain)	515-269-9788
All Board members serve as volunteers without comp	ensation.

Non-Board Volunteers

Pam Campbell (Socials)	612-822-0587
Sharon Gribble (Membership)	651-283-1069
Sheila Bjore (Help Desk)	763-213-9041
Brian Kretsch (Advisor)	. kret0010@umn.edu
Dick Peik (Google Groups)	612-655-6569
David Mark (Pop-Up Ticketbud e-mail invites)	
Wanda Davies (Pop-Up Ticketbud e-mail invites	
Carol Rothe (Pop-Up Event Captain)	

Donations: As a non-profit organization, the Senior Tennis Players Club gratefully accepts donations, memorials and estate gifts. Please send to Senior Tennis Players Club, P.O. Box 5525, Hopkins, MN 55343.

Advertising: Send by email to the newsletter editor by the 15th of the month for publication the following month.

Full page (7.5x10)	\$165/135
Half page (7.5x4.9)	\$110/85
Half page on back cover	\$125/100
Quarter page (3.7x4.9)	\$70/50
Eighth page (3.7x2.4)	\$45/30
Business card special	\$30/20
Horizontal strip ad	\$55 first two inches
	\$20 each additional inch
Vertical strip ad	\$75 first two inches
	\$25 each additional inch
2-line text ad	free for members only
	additional lines \$5/issue

Newsletter Submissions: Submit all items in writing only, by email. Deadline: 15th of the month for publication the following month. All material submitted is subject to editing. Send submissions to: bschmidt26@gmail.com. Opinions expressed in articles, letters or advertisements are those of the author, and do not necessarily represent views of the newsletter editor or the Board of Directors of STPC.

Contact Information Changes: Membership information changes, newsletter delivery problems, etc., can be made in writing to Senior Tennis Players Club, P.O. Box 5525, Hopkins, MN 55343 or email to Sharon Gribble at monchka@comcast.net.

Membership Total: 460

April 2021, Vol. 34, #1

©2021 Senior Tennis Players Club. All rights reserved.

Welcome, new board members!

Richard Lockett and Mark Thompson join STPC Board of Directors on March 31.



Richard Lockett

I have been a member of the STPC going on 11 years. I joined the STPC because I was forced into retirement at 58 years of age due to a double lung transplant. Fortunately,

friends of mine suggested I join their STPC group and the rest is history.

I have been on several groups (3.0- 4.0) throughout the years. I feel that growing up in the MLK neighborhood and working with seniors gives me special insight and skills that support the needs of the seniors and youth in our metro's community.

I have been married for 44 years to Junice. I worked at Mpls Public Schools for 20 years, from special ed to mentoring adult support staff. While working at Mpls Henry High school I coached my chess club to 3 city chess tournament wins. Plus, I coached defense for Longfellow Park's youth

football team for two years (1 second place and 1 first place city championship). During that time and until 2020 my wife and I owned and managed 3 rental properties. I love to fish, play chess, cook and travel.

I thank STPC Board of Directors for this opportunity. I feel honored to be on a team that supports the health and well being of our seniors and the youth in the surrounding metro communities.



Mark Thompson

I am pleased to be involved with STPC. For the last 35 years I was in a small town in Iowa. We moved here 3 years ago to be close to our kids and grandchildren. Finding a large group of

people to play tennis with is a real benefit to living in the Twin Cities. For the last 40 years I have been working as a CPA. Being about 80% retired, it leaves more room for tennis.

Thank you, resigning board members

A huge thank you to Sheila Bjore, Brian Kretsch and Jim Handy for all their good work these past years. They leave the Board on March 31, but will continue to advise the Board as volunteers.



Sheila Bjore served as Secretary and helped with membership and social events these past three

years. If you call the STPC help line, Sheila has been the voice of "STPC" and graciously agreed to continue in that capacity this coming year. You will find Sheila on the courts almost every day of the week!



Brain Kretsch served as Membership Chair, helped develop the onboarding initiative for new

members, and created a program where Board members would each month call members who had not renewed to understand their experience and receive suggestions. Brian served on the Board for three years.



Jim Handy
has served as
Vice-President
and developed the
Pop-Up program
and use of Tick-

etbud for online registration and payment. Jim has been the Chair of the STPC Long Range Planning Committee, helping the Board to focus on expanding tennis opportunities. Thank you for your six years on the Board!

Outdoor Croup Play Get Playing with a Group in Two Easy Steps

If you're looking for a group of friends to play with regularly, you're in the right place! Locate groups that interest you at your skill level.
 Contact the captain and let them know you are interested in playing.

IMPORTANT Given that local authorities (cities, school districts, park boards etc.) are the decision makers on whether tennis courts are available for play, "drop-in" players need to call captains to understand if the group is playing.

OUTDOOR GROUP PLAY is made up of Men's, Women's, and Mixed Doubles. Groups have set players who agree to play at an appointed time and location.

- "Regulars" agree to play every week or on a regular basis. "Substitutes" get called when a regular can't make it to a scheduled group play session.
 Subs may say yes or no to each request, depending on their availability.
- After finding a group you are interested in joining, contact the captain (contact information is located below). If you want to be a regular, ask if spots are available. Don't be discouraged if no regular spots are open. As a sub, you will likely get called often and can move into a regular spot when one opens up and you can sub for multiple groups.
- Be sure to show up. Once you've got your tennis group play date set, make sure you come. The whole group is counting on you!

St. Paul Area						
Location	Day	Time	Courts	Skill	Captains	Phone
Irondale High School 2425 Long Lake Road. South of Cty Rd H, New Brighton	Mon thru Thu	9:00-11:00am	4	2.5-3.5	Clyde Carpenter Not drop in, call!	763-221-1315
	Sat	8:30-10:00am	4	3.0	Wes Barnes	651-639-1034
Lauderdale Community Park Fulham & Roselawn, Lauderdale	Mon Thu	9:00-11:00am	2	3.5+	David Sommer Not drop-in. Call!	612-276-1313
Lilydale 1015 Sibley Memorial Hwy	Tue	8:30-10:00am	2	2.5-3.0	Marilyn Woolley	651-452-1691

Tarten High School Greenway and 10 th St, Oakdale	Mon Wed Fri	9:00-11:00am May and Sept 8:00-10:00am June thru Aug	7	3.0-3.5		
Walton Park 1584 Hadley Ave N, Oakdale	Tue Thu Sat	8:00-10:00am May thru September	3	2.5-3.5		
White Bear Lake High School South Campus	Mon Wed	4:00-5:30pm	4	2.5-3.5	Larry Mahoney Not drop-in.	651-335-3467
County Rd E and McKnight Rd White Bear Lake	Sat	10:00-noon Start April	4	3.0-3.5	Denis Woulfe Not drop-in. Call!	651-263-0749 woulfeden@ hotmail.com

Minneapolis Area	a					
Location	Day	Time	Cts	Skill	Captains	Phone
Aquila Park, St. Louis Park	Mon	7:00-9:00am	5	3.5-4.0	Rick Van Doeren Not drop-in. Call.	952-897-3888
Bryant Park 85 th and Bryant, Bloomington	Tue Thu	8:30-10:30am	4	All levels	Bill Kruckeberg	952-926-3397
Brookview Park Hwy 55 & Winnetka Ave Golden Valley	Sat	8:00-10:00am	6	2.5-3.0	Gloria Kumagai	763-377-5602
Donaldson Park 75 th and Humboldt, Richfield	Mon Wed Fri	7:00-8:30 am	4	3.0-3.5	Donna Schmidt Ann Barten	952-270-7439 deschmidt83@ aol.com 612-751-7252
Holasek Park 6395 Pinnacle Dr., Eden Prairie Hwy 494 & 62	Mon	7:30-9:00 am	2	3.0-3.5W	Bonnie Bolton Call first – subs may be needed	952-941-1313
Holy Family School 8475 Kochia Lane, Victoria	Tue Thu	8:30-10:30am	8	Open	Steve Nelson	952-288-5835
Neill Park 13501 Upton Ave, Burnsville	Mon Wed Fri	9:00-10:30am	6	2.5-3.5	Warren Porter	952-431-5850
Lake Hiawatha Tennis Courts 43 rd St between 26 th & 27 th Avenues, Minneapolis	Mon	1:30-3:00pm	5	2.5-3.0W	Dee Neeley	612-695-8569
Lyons Park, Golden Valley	Wed	7:30-9:00am	2	3.5W	Sharon Engel	763-383-0575
Parkers Lake County Rd 6 & Niagara Lane Plymouth. From Hwy 494, exit on Hwy 6. Go west about 1 mile.Courts on north side of road, about one block from road.	Mon Thru Fri	8:30-10:30am	4	2.5-3.5	Arlene Kennedy	763-449-6419
Sunrise Park 9401 Bloomington Ferry Road, Bloomington	Mon Wed Fri	8:30-10:30am	2	Open	Joy Montgomery	952-974-8014
Terrace Oak Park ½ mile E of Cty 11 on Burnsville Parkway, Burnsville	Fri	9:00-10:30am	2	2.0-3.0 W	Ann Listug	952-890-9643 exerciseann@ gmail.com

View Schedule Online: www.seniortennismn.org/play-tennis/group-play Corrections or changes: David Sommer, dsommer7@usiwireless, 612-276-1313

Summer Leagues

Men's, Women's & Mixed Doubles

Registrations accepted into mid-May. Play begins June 16!







Men's, Women's & Mixed Doubles teams from 2020 are pictured above.

Started in 2020, STPC Summer Leagues were formed to conform with COVID restrictions.

The leagues were formed in a round-robin format that allowed players to schedule court times and locations that worked with their schedules. Players were bracketed by player level to keep matches competitive. Players registered, a weekly schedule was developed, players agreed on courts and times, and scores were reported regularly.

The leagues were well received and will continue in 2021. A survey was sent to all members in February 2021 that included a request for interest in summer leagues. As a result, Men's, Women's, and Mixed Doubles leagues will be offered with the Singles leagues discontinued unless there is more interest.

Players that indicated interest on the survey will be contacted to confirm registration and for partner status. We will continue accepting registration until mid-May. Once registration is closed, participants will be contacted with schedules and play will start the week of June 16th.

So, let's get out there and work up a sweat this summer! Grab a partner and register or contact us and we will work to pair people up. To register, or for more information, contact one of the league coordinators listed below.

Contact a League Coordinator Below to Get Playing this Summer!							
League	Captains	Phone	Email				
Mixed Doubles	Marilyn Kelley	952-334-2146	mkelley@blakeschool.org				
Women's Doubles	Nancy Tarbox	952-927-9368	nancytarbox@yahoo.com				
Men's Doubles	Mike Dalton	763-234-1690	mdalton121@msn.com				

The STPC website now has a section to remember those who passed away. From the home page, click About Us and then Mission/History. At the top of the page is a link. Members should contact David Sommer (dsommer 7@usiwireless.com) to inform him of a loss in 2020 or 2021.

Summer Leagues

Team Tennis is Back

Season begins June 15. At least one more captain needed. Join today!



Sheila Bjore's 2019 Team Tennis group is pictured above before an upcoming match.

STPC's Team Tennis league consists of 8-player teams, 4 men and 4 women, with one player designated as team Captain. A match consists of one round of men's or women's doubles and one of mixed doubles, one pro-set per round. Matches generally last about 2 hours and are played simultaneously on 4 adjacent, reserved courts.

The league has consisted of from 4 to 6 teams each year, and has always played all matches

on Tuesday mornings, from either 9:00 to 11:00am or 9:30 to 11:30am. As 4 courts are required for a match, 6 teams (the optimal number) require a total of 12 courts at various locations.

This year, courts have been reserved at Eden Prairie Central Middle School (EP CMS) (8 courts) & Bloomington Bryant Park (4 courts). The season will begin on June 15, but there will be one deviation from past-years scheduling: the last 3 matchdates at EP CMS will be on Monday (Aug 3, 10, 17) rather than Tuesday.

Captains are responsible for recruiting their own teams, with help from the league Coordinator where needed. This year, team-building will be expedited by responses to the recent survey of interested STPC members, but the Captains have the last word. Player ability levels have been various, with a few 4.0 and 3.0 players, but the majority at the 3.5 level.

Captains match doubles partners for each match, keep team scores, and report them to the Coordinator for team standings.

Players expressing interest in Team Tennis via the survey will be contacted in the coming weeks, by either a team Captain or the league Coordinator.

Team Tennis Coordinator: Mike Woolsey 952-937-2546 • mi woolsoy@yah

952-957-2546	iiij_wooisey@ya	
Captains	Phone	Email
Sheila Bjore	763-213-9041	sheilabjore@gmail.com
Don Harnish	651-220-4406	DHarnish67@gmail.com
Carol Rothe	612-280-6292	carrothe@comcast.net
Mira Srdanov	239-222-0119	mira.srdanov@yahoo.com
John Bantle & Cathy Richlovsky	651-699-9724 952-237-9011	cathypo1001@gmail.com

Heat Stress, Lightning & Thunderstorms

Heat stress, thunderstorms and lightning present times when STPC and captains of groups may need to cancel play. The following general guidelines define when play should be canceled. Please review as everyone's safety is our top priority.

- **Heat Index** Play should be canceled when the Heat Index may be over 90 (see chart).
- **Lightning** is dangerous. All play should be stopped immediately if lightning is sighted. Seek appropratie shelter, and activity should not resume until a minimum of 30 minutes has elapsed since the last lightning strike. The safest shelter is any substantial building. While inside, everyone should avoid using electrical devices or telephones attached to cords. Avoid any contact with running water in the building because lightning can travel through plumbing. If a building is not available, the next safest alternative is a fully enclosed vehicle with a metal roof and closed windows. Do not touch the metal framework while inside the vehicle. If someone is struck by lightning, call 911 immediately.

			ENVIRO	NMENTAL	TEMPERA	TURE (F°)					
	70°	75°	80°	85°	90°	95°	100°	105°	110°	115°	120
Relative Humidity					Apparer	nt Temper	ature*				
0%	64°	69°	73°	78°	83°	87°	91°	95°	99°	103°	107
10%	65°	70°	75°	80°	85°	90°	95°	100°	105°	111°	116
20%	66°	72°	77°	82°	87°	93°	99°	105°	112°	120°	130
30%	67°	73°	78°	84°	90°	96°	104°	113°	123°	135°	148
40%	68°	74°	79°	86°	93°	101°	110°	123°	137°	151°	
50%	69°	75°	81°	88°	96°	107°	120°	135°	150°		
60%	70°	76°	82°	90°	100°	114°	132°	149°			
70%	70°	77°	85°	93°	106°	124°	144°				
80%	71°	78°	86°	97°	113°	136°					
90%	71°	79°	88°	102°	122°						
100%	72°	80°	91°	108°							
*Combined index of hea	t and hum	iditywh	nat it "fee	els like" to	the body.						
APPARENT TEMPERATU	RE	HE	AT STRES	S RISK WI	TH PHYSI	CAL ACTIV	ITY AND	OR PROLO	ONGED EX	POSURE	
90° - 105°		He	at cramp	os or heat	exhausti	on possib	ole				
105° - 130°		He	at cramp	os or heat	exhausti	on likely,	Heatstro	ke possit	ole		
130° and up		Не	atstroke	highly lik	alv						

• **Thunderstorms:** Do not stand in or near the following during a thunderstorm: open fields, open water, trees, flagpoles, or light poles.

All things COVID considered, weekly Pop-Up season a success.

All things COVID considered, the 2021 weekly Pop-Up season was a success. Albeit with fewer courts per Pop-Up. Thank you to the good sports who used masks and followed guidelines.

A special thanks to the Pop-Up volunteer crew! Wanda Davies and

David Mark managing the Ticketbud registrations, Mark Thompson, Carol Rothe, Mike Dalton and Jim Handy, who managed the Pop-Up events.

Pop-Ups are a great way to play tennis with different members without a season-long commitment.



Two Public Clay Courts Being Built in Minneapolis Linden Hills



The Minneapolis Parks and Recreation Board, in cooperation

with the Minneapolis Community Clay Courts, the USTA, Hennepin County, and the STPC is building two state of the art clay tennis courts in Waveland Triangle Park this summer. These courts will be open to the public and free of charge. Construction

begins in mid June and is scheduled to be completed in early August. Fundraising for these courts is still underway, so if you would like to donate to this effort, please go to https://www.letsplayclay.org/donate to learn how you can help.

Outdoor Drill Season to Begin in May!

Note: We will continue to monitor Governor Walz's Minnesota Stay Safe guidelines for COVID-19 as well as those mandated by local parks and recreation departments throughout the summer. Drills Coordinator: Katie Grove, 812-219-7008

Coach	Day	Time	Park	Cost
Roger Boyer 612-802-5719 Rogerboyer2@ gmail.com	Tue & Thu	9:00- 10:30AM	Countryside Park 6240 Tracy Ave S Edina, MN, 55436	\$10
Dilcia Stromberg Pederson 612-388-3218 Dilcia.Pederson@ innercitytennis.org	Mon & Wed	6:30-8:00 PM	Donaldson Park 7400 Humboldt Ave S Richfield, MN 55423	\$10
Denny Wagner 612-578-8477 Dennis8477@gmail.com	Wed	6:30-8:00 PM	Breck High School 123 Ottawa Ave N Golden Valley	\$10

This summer STPC will sponsor weekly, outdoor drills at three locations (see above) during the months of May through August. The cost for each drill is \$10 and will be led by credentialed tennis professionals.

These drills will begin the first week in May and run through August. Each week you will receive an email notifying you of the following week's drills. You will be able to go into Ticket bud (link will be attached) and buy a ticket(s) for that week.

Last year we had a few glitches and you were all very patient. We are working on a better way to handle reimbursements for drill cancellations due to severe weather, buying multiple tickets and a better way to handle substitutions.

If you are a new tennis player and are not sure where to start, we would like to suggest a couple of options: InnerCity Tennis summer schedule is not yet available, but call 612.825.6844 for information on Adult group lessons. St. Paul Urban Tennis (SPUT) offers an outdoor summer drill. Call (651) 222-2879 for information on SPUT's summer drills and adult lessons. Fred Wells Tennis and Education Center (the Fort) offers an indoor drill. Call 612.252.8367, ext. 0 for information.

Check out the community education senior tennis offerings in your area. Roger Boyer is offering tennis lessons for Seniors 50+ that are sponsored by STPC. Check out the Minnetonka Community Education summer catalogue for details. Dil Peterson is offering tennis lessons for Seniors 50+ through the Bloomington Community Education program. Their summer catalogue hasn't been released online. Please check the websites for each of the mentioned sites for updated information.

STPC is excited to provide various options for each and every one of you to find the drill(s) which work best for you. Remember the camp song "meet new friends and keep the old"? Let's add 'have fun and improve your game'. See you on the courts!



If you're looking for a group of friends to play with regularly, you're in the right place!

Get Playing with a Group in Two Easy Steps

- Locate groups that meet at a convenient time, location, and at your skill level.
- Contact the captain and let them know you are interested in playing.

DID YOU KNOW? Group Doubles Play occurs at six locations across the Twin Cities at different times and skill levels. Senior Tennis negotiates deals with tennis clubs so in most cases you do not have to be a member of the club.

INDOOR GROUP PLAY is made up of Men's, Women's, and Mixed Doubles. Groups have set players who agree to play at an appointed time and location, because court time costs money for indoor play.

- "Regulars" agree to play every week or on a regular basis. "Substitutes" get called when a regular can't make it to a scheduled group play session. Subs may say yes or no to each request, depending on their availability.
- After finding a group you are interested in joining, contact the captain (contact information is located below). If you want to be a regular, ask if spots are available. Don't be discouraged if no regular spots are open. As a sub, you will likely get called often and can move into a regular spot when one opens up and you can sub for multiple groups.
- Be sure to show up. Once you've got your tennis group play date set, make sure you come. The whole group is counting on you!

ST. PAUL AREA **DOUBLES GROUP PLAY 20-21 SCHEDULE (SEPT-APRIL) Regulars & Subs Wanted Subs Wanted Undecided Start Date* Time** Cts Skill **Captains** Location Day **Phone** St. Paul Indoor Tennis Club Mon 2:30-4:00 PM 2.5-3.5 MW Lois Brink 612-251-5650 600 Desoto, St. Paul, Wed 7:00-9:00 AM 3 3.0-3.5 MW Annette Adam 651-455-9319 Facility Coordinator: Annette Adam, 651-455-9319. 2 Call Help Line Thu 9:00-10:30 AM 3.0-3.5 M 763-310-1234 Fri 3 3.0-3.5 MW 651-455-9319 7:00-9:00 AM Annette Adam

MINNEAPOLIS AREA DOUBLES GROUP PLAY 20-21 SCHEDULE (SEPT-APRIL)

Regulars & Subs Wanted

Subs Wanted

Undecided Start Date*

Location	Day	Time	Cts	Skill	Captains	Phone
Baseline Club	Wed	11:00-12:30*	2*	3.0 MW*	Louise Halverson*	612-722-7132*
1815 4th St SE, Minneapolis, 612-625-1433,	Thu	10:00-11:00 AM*	1*	2.5 W*	Louise Anderson*	612-354-0927*
Facility Coordinator: Thue Rasmussen 651-917-0075.	Fri	9:30-11:00 AM*	2*	3.0-3.5 MW*	David Minke*	612-757-6248*
Fred Wells Tennis and	Mon	8:30-10:00 AM	2	3.0+ MW	Call Help Line	763-310-1234
Education Center 100 Federal Drive, Ft. Snelling,		9:30-11:00 AM	1	3.0-3.5 W	Sandra Loewenstein	651-454-3699
612-252-8367,		9:30-11:00 AM	1	3.5-4.0 W	Irene Suddard	651-210-7322
Facility Coordinator: George Burbie 651-688-2338 or	Wed	9:30-11:00 AM	2	3.0+ MW	Call Help Line	763-310-1234
651-442-6704.	Thu	9:30-11:00 AM	1	3.0-3.5 W	Sandra Loewenstein	651-454-3699
	Fri	9:00-10:30 AM	2	3.0-3.5 MW	Shar Kiecker	952-890-1470
		10:30-12:30 PM	2	3.0-3.5 MW	Janet Mullen	952-212-5096
PublicIndoorTennis.com	Mon	12:30-2:30 PM	4	3.5-4.0 MW	Gary Melby	763-755-7252
7833 Highway 65 N.E., Spring Lake Park, 763-231-3109	Thu	8:30-10:30 AM	3	3.0-3.5 MW	Gary Melby	763-755-7252
Facility Coordinator needed.		10:30-Noon*	3*	2.5-3.0 MW*	Kathy Giese*	763-221-3379*
InnerCity Tennis	Mon	7:00-8:30 AM	3	3.0 MW	Bruce Bester	612-240-6712
4005 Nicollet Avenue South, Minneapolis, 612-825-6844,		8:30-10:00 AM	1	2.5-3.0 W	Diane Hurley	612-866-0301
Facility Coordinator needed.		8:30-10:00 AM*	3*	3.5-4.0 MW*	Rick Van Doeren*	952-897-3888*
NOTE: InnerCity Tennis has		10:30-Noon*	3*	3.5 MW*	David Sommer*	612-276-1313*
many open courts. If you need		11:30-1:30 PM	3	3.5-4.0 MW	Brian Kretsch	651-645-6399
permanent court time for your group, call the tennis desk at	Tue	7:00-8:30 AM	2	3.0-3.5 MW	Ann Barten	612-724-0712
612-825-6844.		9:30-11:00 AM*	1*	3.5 MW*	Fred Sewell*	612-285-3216*
		9:30-11:00 AM*	1*	3.0-3.5 MW*	Ken Rich*	612-377-4682*
		10:30-Noon*	3*	2.5-3.0 MW*	Dennis Moody*	651-488-8124*
	Wed	9:30-11:00 AM	3	3.0-3.5 W	Bonnie Bolton	612-922-9290
		11:00-1:00 PM	5	3.5-4.0 MW	Bill Warner	612-275-7813
		1:00-3:00 PM	4	3.5-4.0 M	Dick Mills	952-925-5851
	Thu	8:30-10:30 AM*	2*	3.5 MW*	David Sommer*	612-276-1313*
		7:00-8:30 AM*	4*	3.0-3.5 MW*	Jean Robbins*	952-738-1704*
					Charlie Robbins*	952-807-7258*
		8:30-10:00 AM*	2*	2.5-3.0 MW*	Bill Kruckeberg*	952-926-3397*
	Fri	9:00-10:30 AM	2	3.5 MW	Linda Burich No play this fall.	612-229-7220
		10:30-12:30 PM	3	3.0-3.5 M	Jim Handy	612-743-3314
		12:30-2:30 PM	6	3.5-4.0 MW	John Dickinson	763-533-9300
Williston Fitness and Sports	Mon	7:00-8:30 AM	2	3.0-3.5 W	Sharon Engel	763-383-0575
14509 Minnetonka Drive, Minnetonka,		8:30-10:00 AM	1	3.0 MW	Arnie Nelson	763-473-2089
Facility Coordinator needed.	Tue	8:00-9:30 AM	2	3.0-3.5 MW	Doug Reeder	952-934-8921
	Thu	7:30-9:30 AM	2	3.0-4.0 MW	Call Help Line	763-310-1234
	Fri	2:00-3:30 PM	1	3.0 MW	Arnie Nelson	763-473-2089



Senior Tennis Players Club 4005 Nicollet Avenue South Minneapolis, MN 55409

NONPROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE PAID TWIN CITIES, MN PERMIT NO. 4665

Name - A
Address - B
City, State Zip - C & D

Placeholder text only.
Please replace with mailing file data.

Renewal date: February 27, 2020 - F

You are receiving this newsletter because you are a current STPC member. - G

Check your Renewal Date!

If you need to renew your membership, please fill out the form below!







On the address label of this newsletter we have printed the renewal date of your membership. You can renew via the website (www.seniortennismn. org) or use this form. Forms and checks can be sent to: Sharon Gribble, 1381 West County Road B2, Roseville, MN 55113.

STPC Financial Health Excellent

STPC maintains full transparency regarding our finances by including profit/loss statements, balance sheets, and total assets for over a decade on our website. To view this information, go to seniortennismn.org, and click About Us and then Financials.

Our current financial condition is excellent, despite our declining membership base. Our annual expenditures should be approximately equal to our annual revenue this fiscal year.

Welcome, new members!

Diamond Ho, John Newman, Gary Newstrom, Bob Sarvey, Steven Voss, Lanette Wedell, & Joe Weiss

Name
Primary phone
Secondary phone
Email address
Skill level (1.0 to 4.5)
If your home address has changed, enter here:
Choose one membership level:
O Basic \$30 O Basic + printed roster: \$34